
Memorandum 

To: Harold Weisberg 

From: Gary Schoener--based on research by Mrs. Lenore Burgard, Assassination Inquiry 
Committee 

March 6, 1969 

RE: Philipped Thyraud de Vosjoli 

The State Department list of Embassy personel for the French EMbassy in Washington, D.C. 
includes the name Philippe Thyraud de Vosjoli from August of 1959 until November of 1963. 
This indicates that he was first listed as attached to the embassy sometime between June 
and August of 1959, since he was not on the June list but did appear on the August list. 
He last appeared on the list in November of 1963 and was not on the list for February 
of 1964. He was near the bottam of the list and moved up only one position during that 
period. While most of the personel on the list  had more illustrious titles, he was 
listed only as an "attache." 

In 1959 and until the list of December 1961 his address was listed as: 

4512 McComb Street NW 
Bethesda, Maryland 

As of December 1961 and until he went off the list, he was listed at: 

7009 Wilson Lane 
Bethesda, Maryland 

During the entire period he was on the list he was listed with a wife. 

Note: Andre in Uris' book was allegedly there for a different time interval, but per-
haps he was in sane way attached to the embassy but not listed. No information 
is available to us at the time of the writing of this memo to evaluate the absenee 
of a name from the list issued by the State Department. 


